MAER & ASTON PARISH COUNCIL
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

MAY 2016

The Parish Council year commenced with a full complement of Councillors with both Maer & Aston properly represented.  Unfortunately during the year both Ed Spires and Tony Bardell resigned and we have been able to welcome a new Councillor, Andy Mainwaring.  However we are still left with one Councillor vacancy.
The Parish year has been largely focused on the establishment of a Neighbourhood Plan, involving ourselves, Chorlton and Whitmore Parishes.  Public meetings were held across the Parishes and a Steering Group has emerged where we are currently represented by Councillor David Lovatt and Councillor Andy Mainwaring.  The three respective Parish Council Chairmen also meet regularly to overview the progress of the Group.  Our neighbouring Parish of Loggerheads is carrying out their own Neighbourhood Plan and have already conducted a public questionnaire.  Our own plan will follow similar lines later this year.
The other significant development this year has been the Stoke-on-Trent and Newcastle-under-Lyme Joint Local Plan where we have been able to make our comments on key issues such as Housing, Economy, Transport and the Rural Environment.  It will be the summer of 2017 before we will be able to comment on the Draft Joint Local Plan.  Our concerns about sufficient attention being given to the needs of the rural area have been well documented.

On local issues our Agenda continues to include:-
1. The enforcement procedures relating to planning infringements at Maerfieldgate Farm equestrian centre.

2. Less contentious planning applications that we have been able to support.

3. The continued activity of a vibrant Local Activity Partnership where myself and Elena (who is Vice Chair of the LAP) represent our Parish at the regular meetings. We benefit from the input of service providers covering Chorlton, Loggerheads, Maer & Aston and Whitmore parishes.

4. Continued progress of the Rural Runabout, reported regularly by Councillor Philip Hulme.

5. Highways issues have been dealt with regularly, the latest being the implementation of a weight limit on Woodside.
6. The proposed naming of the road into Maer has been raised with residents and will be implemented when budget and time allows through Staffordshire County Council.
7. In line with latest legislation our website went live last summer and our latest news and information is available for all.

Financially we continue to monitor the level of our reserves which have remained steady.  We always recognise the need to provide for unforeseen contingencies whilst at the same time understanding that residents require ‘value for money’. For the past few years the amount of parish rate has not increased. With anticipated further financial cutbacks and possible reduction in services and grants, there could well be increased pressure upon Parish Councils to make up the shortfall.
In addition we continue to support our communities and village halls by supporting their events, both In person and financially.  During the past year the Parish Council gave £500 to Aston Village Hall towards the refurbishment of a storage building and new door and a further £100 towards Christmas lights in Aston.
We have continued to benefit from the input of our Borough Councillors, Paul Northcott and David Loades, who is also our County Councillor, both of whom have regularly attended our monthly meetings and I would like to thank them for their support and involvement in so many issues is invaluable.
Finally, as ever, my thanks go to all Councillors for their continued support and also to our Parish Clerk, Elena for keeping us on the straight and narrow.

Mike Kelly

Chairman Maer & Aston Parish Council
May 2016
